
 

Ref. No.TWFI/2023-24/Office Order                                                                                   Dated 3rd June, 2023 

To 
All the Affiliated State Units/ PSU/Clubs of TWFI 
 

Subject : Marginal Increase in the Tournament Entry Fee/Player Registration Fee of National 
              Championship and  Associates Membership fee for Corporate Organizations 
 

Madam/Sir, 

We would like to inform you that during the Executive Committee meeting of the Tug of War Federation of India 
(TWFI) held on 25th May 2023, a decision was made to revise the Tournament Entry fee/Registration fee. The 
revised fee structure will be implemented with effect from 25th May 2023 for certain future events this year. The 
details of the fee revision are as follows: 

Fee for Senior, Junior, Sub Junior Men & Women National Championships and Federation Cup: 

 PSUs & Club, University, Power Board: Rs. 25,000/- per team per event. 
 For STWA: Rs. 22,000/- per team per event fee. 
 For extra teams in any weight category: Charges of Rs. 25,000/- per team per event will apply. 
 Late Fee for Entry fee Late payment Charges : Rs. 2,000/- per team per event. 
 Associates Membership fee for Corporate Organizations: Rs. 1,00,000/- per year. 
 Capitation fee for Federation Cup National Championships  Rs. 1,00,000/-  
 Enrollment and UID Fee.: Participants in District Championship, State Championship, and National 

Championship must have an Unification No. (UID No.) issued by TWFI. This is in accordance with 
the guidelines of the Government of India Ministry of Sports. 

                      Enrollment Fees: TWFI will charge a one-time enrollment fee of Rs 500/- Once in their  
                      Lifetime from players 

    Meritorious Sports Persons Certificate issuing fee Rs,5000/-      

This decision was made in order to address the financial challenges faced by TWFI and ensure the continued 
organization of the National Championships and the development of Tug of War Sports in India. We understand 
that these fee adjustments may have an impact on the participating teams and corporate organizations, and we 
assure you that the decision was made after careful consideration. 

We kindly request all concerned TWFI Units to adhere to the revised fee structure and communicate this 
information to the relevant stakeholders. It is important to note that the funds generated from these fees will be 
utilized to support the organization of the National Championships and further promote Tug of War Sports in 
India. 

We also encourage TWFI and all participants to explore additional avenues for financial support, such as 
seeking sponsorships and partnerships, in order to alleviate the financial burden and ensure the long-term 
sustainability of the sport. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. We appreciate your continued support in the development 
and promotion of Tug of War Sports. 

Yours faithfully, 

 
 (Madan Mohan) 
Secretary Genl., TWFI 
 


